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March 14, 2008

Secretary Michael Leavitt

Department of Health and Human Services

Public Health Services

200 Independence Ave SW

Washington DC 20201


Dr. Andrew C. von Eschenbach

c/o Division of Dockets Management

Food and Drug Administration

Department of Health and Human Services

5600 Fisher's Lane, Rm 1061

Rockville MID 20852

Re: New York State Petition to HHS and FDA requesting expanded availability of nicotine replacement therapy.  
Dear Secretary Leavitt and Dr. von Eschenbach,

The Association of State and Territorial Health Officials (ASTHO) represents the 57 chiefs of the state and territorial public health agencies of the United States, the U.S. Territories, and the District of Columbia and the 120,000 professionals who work for them.  ASTHO supports the petition of Dr. Richard Daines, Commissioner of Health, State of New York, to the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services and the U.S. Food and Drug Administration and agrees that the FDA should: 

· Allow the sale of over the counter (OTC) nicotine replacement therapy (NRT) in all retail locations where cigarettes are sold, including convenience stores, gas stations, tobacco specialty stores, grocery stores, and other retail businesses that sell tobacco; 

· Allow OTC NRT to be sold in "daily" units (containing an amount of NRT that would typically be consumed in a 24-hour period) at prices competitive with one 20-count pack of cigarettes and allow OTC NRT to be advantageously positioned near cigarettes and other tobacco products to promote the sale of OTC NRT products; and 

· Modify labeling requirements to fully disclose to smokers the benefits of OTC NRT use relative to continued cigarette use, with risks associated with OTC NRT compared to risks associated with continued cigarette use.

Tobacco use remains the leading preventable cause of death in the United States, accounting for approximately one of every five deaths (438,000) each year. More deaths are caused by tobacco use than by HIV/AIDS, illegal drug use, alcohol use, motor vehicle injuries, suicides, and murders combined. Tobacco use results in $157 billion in direct and indirect medical costs annually. Promoting tobacco use cessation is an important step to reducing the burden of disease and medical costs associated with tobacco use.  We urge you to consider Dr. Daines’ request to expand the availability of NRT.

Thank you for your consideration,
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David N. Sundwall, MD

President, ASTHO
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